
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
 

 

   

 
   
 

 

  

John Paul College, Rotorua 
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A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
   Term 2, Issue 19               13

th
 June 2016 

Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2016 School Theme :  Success is not final, Failure is not fatal.  

It is the courage to continue that counts  ~ Winston Churchill 

 

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
2017 ENROLMENTS: OPEN NIGHT – Thursday 16th June commencing at 5pm with campus tours 
We are now accepting enrolments for the 2017 intake. Application forms and information are available on the 
college website www.jpc.school.nz. Please email sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz if you have any enquiries.  
God bless 
Patrick Walsh 
Principal 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES ELECTION DECLARATION OF PARENT ELECTION RESULTS 
At the close of nominations, there were eleven valid nominations received with five vacancies. 

Ian PIEBENGA   272 
Jane EYNON-RICHARDS  255 
Jonathan TEMM   233 
Eugene BERRYMAN-KAMP  211 
Robert LEISHMAN   170 
Wikitari HILL    151 
Kate HUDSON   149 
Ann-Marie CANNING   134 
Victor STOREY    89 
Richard HAIGH    80 
Stuart REED     58 

 
I hereby declare the following duly elected:- 
 
Ian PIEBENGA     
Jane EYNON-RICHARDS    
Jonathan TEMM     
Eugene BERRYMAN-KAMP   
Robert LEISHMAN     
 
Elizabeth Lock - Returning Officer 
 
 

2016 Board of Trustees Elections - Message from the Chairman 
The 2016 Board of Trustee Elections for the 2016-2019 triennium has now been concluded.  On behalf of the 
college community I would like to extend our sincere thanks to Liz Lock the Returning Officer for the professional 
manner in which the recent election was conducted. 
The incoming Board of Trustees will consist of me, Zaydee Lopez and Carmel Veitch as Proprietor’s 
Representatives appointed by Bishop Stephen Lowe of the Hamilton Diocese. Elected Parent Representatives are 
Ian Piebenga, Jane Eynon-Richards JP, Jonathan Temm, Eugene Berryman-Kamp and Robert Leishman. The 
Staff representative is Minka Webb and the Student Representative Anna Piebenga. The Principal Patrick Walsh 
is also a full voting member of the board as are the Staff Representative and Student Representative.  Secretary 
to the board in a nonvoting position is the Principal’s PA Liz Lock.  
I can confidently advise the college community that the incoming board has an excellent mix of skills and 
experience to ensure good governance and sound financial management will continue at John Paul College. We 
will continue to maintain our excellent relationship with the Parish and Diocese. All trustees are committed to the 
teachings and beliefs of Jesus Christ and the Catholic faith and all trustees will continue to uphold our proud 
college traditions through the charisms of the Christian Brothers, Sisters of St.Joseph, Marist Sisters and De La 
Salle Brothers.  
Board of Trustee meetings are public meetings. Trustees welcome your attendance at any meeting. 
Ma te pono Me te aroha – Lyall Thurston QSO JP Chairman 
 

http://www.jpc.co.nz/
http://www.jpc.school.nz/
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If your child has 
lost unnamed 
clothing please 
come to the 
student counter  

to identify and collect.  
 
A timely reminder  
 to please name  
   all clothing 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
OPEN MONDAYS/WEDNESDAYS/FRIDAYS 

8a.m to 4.p.m 
CLOSED 11.30a.m-12.30p.m 

Mrs C Constable - Uniform Shop Manager 
E: Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 

 

The Homework Centre is open to all 

students on Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 3.30-5.00pm 

Following (provided) afternoon tea 

Mrs M Stokes – Teacher in Charge 

E: Margaret.stokes @jpc.school.nz   

TERM 2 EVENTS 
JUNE 
13 ICAS Writing (BD) 
14 PTA Meeting 7.30pm Board Room 
15 ICAS Spelling (BD) 
15-16 Yr 11 Retreat (FB) 
16 OPEN NIGHT : 5p.m 
17 BOP Polytech Open Day (HS) 
20-24 Yr 12 Retreats (FB) 
  Attitude Presentations (NB) 
24 Yr 13 Parish Mass (FB) 
   Junior Reports Issued 
27-1 Jul   Yr 10 Retreats (FB) 
28 Otago Uni Presentation (HS) 
  Aquinas Sports Exchange (FA) 
  Junior Parent Interviews 
JULY 
1  Senior Reports Issued 

Lincoln Uni Presentation (TBC) (HS) 
4 Whanau Support Group Hui (PK) 5.30pm 
4-8 Maori Language Week 
5 Senior Parent Interviews 
8 Teacher Only Day - End of Term 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE RETURN  
 TROPHIES NOW 

Thank you to those who have  
returned their 2015 trophies/ 
shields. There are still many  
outstanding. Please be considerate of this 
year’s recipients and return asap 

Please bring to the public reception 

 

 

 

 

Event  Date 

Junior reports issued Friday 24th June  

Junior Report Evening Tuesday 28th  June 

Senior reports issued Friday 1st July 

Senior Report Evening Tuesday 5th July 

 

Take the hassle out of parking at the 

FIELD DAYS 
Travel on the JPC bus – 

Departing school at 7a.m Saturday 18th, 
Returning from the Field Days about 2p.m 

$10 per seat  
Spaces limited – registered with: 
Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz  

 

mailto:Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz
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FUNDRAISER: 
“BE WARM THIS WINTER”:   

FIREWOOD FOR SALE 
 

The JPC 1st XV have 
2.5 (approx) cubic 
metre trailer loads 
available for $150. 

 
All funds raised will go towards their trip to the 
Gold Coast to play in the Rugby Carnival in July 

Contact Richard Haigh 021 773 444 
 

RUGBY NEWS 
This weekend saw our Rugby teams play Whakatane, 
Papamoa and Rotorua Boys High with two wins and a 
close loss. 
The U14's travelled to Whakatane and recorded a 
comprehensive 50 - 7 win.  
The U15's travelled to Papamoa and had a great win 
77 - 5.  
The 1st XV played Rotorua Boys High U15 Elite at 
home. This was a great spectacle of rugby and was a 
game of two halves with RBHS leading 20 - 5 at half 
time. The 2nd half was all JPC's and they were 
constantly on attack however some great defence 
prevented the win. 
  
This Saturday the 
U14 JPC Vs Tauranga Boys 14C  JPC 9.15am 
U15     JPC Vs Tauranga Boys 15C  JPC 10.30am 
1st XV  JPC Vs Te Puke                   JPC Midday 
 

 

1ST XI FOOTBALL – MATCH REPORT JPC VS TRIDENT (0 ALL DRAW) 
The 1st XI continued their National Qualification series last Wednesday evening with an away game against 
the rident 1st XI. Despite dominating the game JPC were not able to score the allusive goal that would have 
been all that was required to break the dead lock in what turned out to be a nil all draw. Hard working 
midfielder Steffano Riley came close to winning the game with a second half strike hitting the post with the 
Trident keeper well beaten. Dilan Nanyakkara in his last game in JPC colours thought he has won the game 
with only minutes to go but his shot also rebounded of the post. The positive for JPC was they secured a vital 
point with the draw which maintained their 5th place in the top 8 competition with the first four schools to win 
through to premier National champs. 
  
This week is a massive step up for JPC with an away game to the nationally ranked Hamilton Boys High 
School 1st XI. Your 1st XI would love to see as much support as possible make the trip to Hamilton.  
  
The 1st XI management and players would like to wish Dilan well for the future and make a special mention to 
the Nanayakkara family for supporting JPC football for the past ten odd years. They have been a wonderful 
family to work with and always the first to transport players and do whatever was required to help their sons 
play football. Go well Neville and Bernadette.   
 

SAFETY AT THE SCHOOL GATE 
PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE 
DO NOT :::::: 

 Stop/ park on the yellow lines and call your children to run across the road, through the oncoming 
traffic, to your car 

DO NOT :::::: 

 Stop in the campus gate ways AND/OR reverse out the campus gateways 
DO NOT :::::: 

 Drive into the McKillop Campus driveway or parking area to collect your children and/or turn around 
DO NOT :::::: 

 Use the bus bay as a thoroughfare at any time of the school day 
PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE 
DO ::::::::: 

 Arrange for your children to meet you up one of the side streets away from the campus gates 
DO ::::::::: 

 Arrange to collect your children a little later than 3:05p.m e.g 3:15 – 3:20p.m to give the congestion an 
opportunity to clear 

https://www.google.co.nz/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Farbtalk.co.uk%2Fforum%2Fattachments%2Ffirewood-forum%2F85500d1327952791-lime-fire-wood-dsc07677.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Farbtalk.co.uk%2Fforum%2Ffirewood-forum%2F18683-lime-fire-wood-5.html&docid=Y7UvZTNfdXsL9M&tbnid=HzyVgz3VnvQonM&w=640&h=480&ei=pe1vU6-UEsWokQWL3YD4DQ&ved=0CAkQxiAwBw&iact=c


  

2016 NZQA & SCHOLARSHIP FEES 
The table below outlines candidate fees for NZQA and Scholarship qualifications. 
Fees for domestic (non-international) students:  

NCEA entry $76.70 per candidate 

Each NZ Scholarship subject $30.00 per subject 

Fees for International Fee Paying Students: 

NCEA entry $383.30 per candidate 

Each NZ Scholarship subject $102.20 per subject 

Financial Assistance (domestic students only) can be provided if one of the following conditions is met: 

 be receiving a Work and Income or StudyLink benefit or have a Community Services card 

 have joint family income that qualifies for Community Services card 

 have two or more children entered as candidates with fees more than $200. 
Financial application forms and information regarding financial assistance are available from school 
(deb.lepper@jpc.school.nz) or on the NZQA website www.nzqa.govt.nz/financialassistance 
Financial Assistance forms need to be completed by: Friday 19th August 
Invoices will be sent out by the school and all fees need to be paid to the school no later than: Friday 27th 
August         Peter Sinclair: DP Curriculum 
 
 

WORK CONTINUES ON THE 
UTUHINA STREAM PROJECT 
Mr Billing, Year 7 students and Year 12 
Faith in Action students are continuing the  
work to clear tracks, pruning and general  
tidy up work along the section of the  
Utuhina stream which borders our school. 

 

The Catholic social teaching principle of Stewardship – 
kaitiakitanga – is about being responsible guardians.  
 
We are kaitiaki - guardians of the earth. Exercising 
stewardship is caring for the gifts God has given us, 
including the environment, our own personal talents and 
other resources. 
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  JPC WINNERS OF YEAR 9 GRADE AT THE PITA PIT TOURNAMENT 

DRY BOXWOOD FOR SALE 
$250 /load – 9 m3 truck load 

To be paid for on delivery 
Free delivery within Rotorua limits 

($100 for each load donated to JPC 1st XI 
Hockey Girls) 

Phone: Ricky on 0272 728 499 
Please phone Ricky for transport quote if 

outside city limits 
 

Limited to first 10 loads 

 

 

 
 

 

Team 8B - Won 3 lost 4  
 
Sequoia, Tyla, Hanxi, Mia, Dana, Stacey & 
Marewa. 
Thanks also to Haylea for helping us at the 
last minute so Sequoia could compete in 
her swim meet and get a gold medal for 
1500m for 12 year olds.  
 
Congratulations to JPC 8A who won.  
 



FROM THE SPORTS DESK 
Cross Country News 
 
The seaon has started: 1st was the BOP / Midlands  
Championships. 
The Intermediate girls team of 3 finished 2nd overall.  
Millie Webby – Ellen Fleming – Julia Florence (3km).  
Joshua Gapes 2nd in the Senior Boys (6km) 
Next: Waikato BOP Championships, hosted in Rotorua  
at the Agrodome, this is the course that is being used  
for the NZ Secondary School Championships (Sat 18th June) 
The senior boys team of 3 finished 3rd overall.  
Joshua Gapes – Keegan Pepper – Adam Schweizer (6km).  
Nathan and Joshua Gapes made the selection for the  
WAIBOP NZ Secondary schools relay team that will be  
finalized on Saturday, and will competed on Sunday. Cross  
Country relay is a new event, which puts region against  
region. Teams of 5 running 2km each (10km). 
 
Senior Boys team: Adam Schweizer. Keegan Pepper. Joshua Gapes 

 
 
Basketball News 
 

Senior Boys A team start the season by winning the pre-season TIP OFF 
tournament for Division one teams. As part of the preparations for Nationals they 
compete in the men’s division for Rotorua and the B team plays the normal schools 
competition. 
 
The junior boys have completed grading rounds, with the year 10 team in A grade 
and Year 9 team in the B grade.  
 
The junior girls are in the B grade. There was some tough competition during 
grading. They play their 1st B-grade game and celebrated a narrow win over 
Reporoa. 

Year 7 & 8 Boys team had a very tough start to the grading rounds, only just making it into A grade. 
Recently they competed in an Invitational knock out Tournament, beating Kaitao, Mokoia, Waihi and 
Seven Day Adventist to progress to the final against Rotorua Intermediate, which was a back to back 
game, while Rotorua came off a bit of a rest. The boys were valiant in their efforts and were runners- up, 
this validated their A grade status in the local competition. 
 
Year 7 & 8 girls are in B grade. They also competed in the Invitational Knock out Tournament as part of 
their development; most of the teams they played were A grade level, so a win was not likely. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

This () 

could 

apply to 

all 

sports, 

boy or 

girl. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19 June - Redwoods, Whaka Forest - Have a Go at O Day - Longmile Road, signposted from Tarawera 
Road. 
Each rogaine will be 60 minutes where people try to visit as many controls as they can in the time allowed. 
Registration will open at 10am, maps will be handed out at 10.45am, and the event will start at 11am. 
 
The events can be done individually or in pairs, or you can have a team of 3 or 4 if you prefer. 
 
The events will be suitable for all ages and abilities, including families.  You can go as easy or as hard as 
you like.  We will also be running navigation training before the events (see below) if you want to improve 
your skills, and/or prepare for the Great Forest Rogaine and other upcoming adventure races. 
Free Navigation Coaching & Training 
Free coaching and training will be provided before each of the three OBOP rogaines in June and July.  We 
will focus on fundamentals at each session, building on the previously learnt skills.  Perfect for beginners 
and those wanting a refresher.  Also very timely for anyone planning on doing the Great Forest Rogaine 
and other upcoming adventure races. 
You do need to register your interest in advance by emailing orienteeringbop@gmail.comwith the 
number who will be attending and at what events/dates. 
 
Coaching starts at 10am sharp.  (Rogaine maps released at 10.45). 
Event 1 - Sunday 19 June - Redwoods, Whaka Forest 

 Map Symbols 
 Map orientation, compass 
 How to plan a good rogaine route 

 

  

mailto:orienteeringbop@gmail.com?subject=Navigation%20Training


This term our main Lasallian fundraiser is to help a small school in the village of Po  
Thum near the capital of Cambodia, Phnom Penh.  The school was opened in 2011  
and the De La Salle brothers are not only hoping to educate the individual children,  
but to help the local community understand the value of literacy, numeracy and  
education, something we take for granted in New Zealand. The school aims to  
provide education for 200 students and is continuing to expand, hoping to further  
develop a small hostel to accommodate young children from rural areas so they 
can benefit from the educational opportunities.  

 
 
In order to assist this worthy cause, John Paul  
College will be holding a cupcake competition and  
food festival with an international theme on Friday  
17th June.  
 
On the day itself, cupcake competition entries will be judged with four day 
passes to Rainbow’s End as the prize. This will be complemented by food for 
sale at an  

International Food Festival, comprising of foods from as far-flung places as Malaysia, France and Japan, to 
name but a few. Already, over thirty senior students  
have offered to be involved in organising the stalls, with in excess of fifteen different stalls confirmed. 
 

How can we help? 
Students, staff and the wider community can help in a number of ways: 

1. 1. Make an entry into the cupcake competition for only $3 and be in to win the 
four full day Rainbow’s End passes. 

2.  Make and donate some cupcakes on an international (or any!) theme that can 
be sold on our cake stall that day. 

3.  Skip bringing your own lunch for one day and instead bring in some money to 
buy a variety of the delicious treats on offer on Friday 17th June lunchtime at 
our International Food Festival. 

Parents and the wider community are more than welcome to get involved and if anyone is able to provide 
cupcakes or any further sponsorship we would be glad to hear from you – a second and third prize for the 
competition would be great.  
 

The festival will be launched at our assembly on  
Wednesday 15th June with an International Flag Parade.  

 
Join us there and help make a difference in the lives  
of those less fortunate than ourselves. 
Mr and Mrs Bloomfield. 
stephen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz   
Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

Cupcakes for Cambodia and 

International Food Festival 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:stephen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz


 

 

FROM THE CAREERS OFFICE 
WAIKATO UNIVERSITY PARENTS INFORMATION EVENINGS - Millennium Hotel, Rotorua 23rd 
June / Bongard campus, Tauranga 30th June, 5 - 7:30pm for both events 
  
We will also retain our usual Information Evenings later in Term 3 as well but these ones above have a 
slightly different focus in that they are less about highlighting the various benefits of studying with 
Waikato and more about making the transition to University study more understandable. We will cover 
such aspects as degree structure, timetables, finances, scholarships, accommodation and how 
university study differs to secondary school study. The purpose is to help parents to support their 
children in making a successful transition into tertiary study, whether they end up at Waikato or 
elsewhere.  http://www.waikato.ac.nz/study/information-sessions.shtml 
 
UNIVERSITY OF AUCKLAND: ENGINUITY DAY 
The Faculty of Engineering at the University of Auckland is hosting Enginuity Day, an on-campus day for 
Year 13 girls. Enginuity Day will be held on Thursday 7 July, 8:30am – 3:30pm at the Faculty of 
Engineering, University of Auckland City Campus. 
  
Register with Mrs Hewitson. Registrations close on Thursday 23 June 
 
OTAGO UNIVERSITY 

Information Evening for Students and Parents 

Tuesday 28 June 2016, 6.00-8.00pm 
Washington Room, Hotel Armitage, TAURANGA 
 

This evening will cover: 
An Otago Overview – What the University offers a student 
Accommodation – Life in a Residential College 
Admission, Scholarships and Costs 
Study Options – Arts, Law, Business, Sciences, and Health Sciences 
A Students Perspective 
 
MASSEY UNIVERSITY OPEN DAYS 
Manawatu – Wednesday 3 August 2016, 9am-2pm 
Auckland – Saturday 20th August 2016, 10am -3pm 
Wellington – Friday 26th August 2016, 8:30am – 1:30pm 
Open Days are fantastic Opportunity to: 

 Get excited about life as a university student 

 Explore your course options and see how they fit with what you’re passionate about 

 Seek specific advice about the programme you wish to study from there expert academic advice 
team 

 Attend presentations by their lectures 

 Tour the campus and accommodation facilities 

 Participate in hands-on workshops and interactive activities 
For more information and to register go to: MASSEY.AC.NZ/OPENDAYS 
 
See the Careers Office for more information 
Mrs Sheryl Hewitson – Careers Advisor  E: Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz 
Mrs Jan Thompson – Careers Assistant  E: jan.thompson@jpc.school.nz  
 

http://www.waikato.ac.nz/study/information-sessions.shtml
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UC EMERGING LEADERS’ SCHOLARSHIPS* - CLOSE 15 August 2016 
Head Boy or Head Girl Awards 
For 2017, the University of Canterbury is offering up to 30 Emerging Leaders’ Scholarships to the Head Boy 
or Head Girl of any New Zealand secondary school. Selection criteria include academic achievement (at 
least NCEA Level 2 at Merit level (or equivalent), leadership potential and involvement in sport, cultural 
and/or community activities.  
Other categories for UC Emerging Leaders’ Scholarships include All-Round Excellence Award, Maori 
Leadership Awards, Pasifika Leadership Awards, and Awards for students who demonstrate outstanding 
sporting achievement.  
Students apply for the scholarship through the UC Scholarships website. Applications can be submitted 
online from the 20th June 2016. The closing date is 15th August 2015. To submit a scholarship application 
on line, students need to first register for a myUC account through which to log-in to the site. Students 
Referees will also be invited to submit references through the online system.  
We suggest students request references early on in the application period. 
UC INTERNATIONAL FIRST YEAR SCHOLARSHIPS – CLOSE 15TH AUGUST 
These scholarships recognise top achieving international students who will gain University Entrance from a 
New Zealand secondary school in the year of application. Selection criteria include academic achievement, 
leadership potential, involvement in sport, cultural/or community activities, and international experience. 
The current value of the scholarships is up to NZ$20,000 towards payment of first year tuition fees. 
For details on these and many more scholarships, visit www.canterbury.ac.nz/scholarships/. 
Application Guidelines for First Year Scholarships 
Eligibility criteria 
Students must always check eligibility restrictions, such as gender, age, nationality, indigenous or other 
special group and only apply if you match the eligibility criteria. If you intend to take a gap year in 2017, 
note that most scholarships that allow a gap year require you to make an application in your final year of 
high school. 
Referees 
Students referees are very important always make sure they know which scholarships you are applying for. 
Ensure they know the appropriate information about you that the selection committee will need to know. 
Referees will submit their references through the online system.  
Personal Statements 
Your personal statements are very important; it is your opportunity to ‘talk’ to the selection committee and it 
is their opportunity to find out what you have to say about yourself.  Your statement can reflect your views 
and aspirations, can explain the events and people that have been major influences on your life, can 
describe what drives you, why you have chosen the path you have and what your plans are for the future. 
One paragraph statements are not ideal. 
 
See the Careers Office for more information 
Mrs Sheryl Hewitson – Careers Advisor  E: Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz 
Mrs Jan Thompson – Careers Assistant  E: jan.thompson@jpc.school.nz  
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The University of Auckland’s new scholarship portal is now open for undergraduate and 
school leaver scholarships for 2017! 

This year the University of Auckland is introducing four brand-new scholarships, which will be awarded to 
more than 400 students starting undergraduate studies in 2017; 
  
1.       The University of Auckland Top Achiever Scholarships 
2.       The University of Auckland Māori Academic Excellence Scholarships 
3.       The University of Auckland Pacific Academic Excellence Scholarships 
4.       The University of Auckland Academic Potential Scholarships 

  
Please find attached the regulations for each scholarship mentioned above (hyperlinks also attached).  
Students can only apply to these scholarships after they have applied to admission for a University of 
Auckland programme by logging in with their student details – ALL programme applications are also open 
now. Please visit HOW TO APPLY TO A SCHOLARSHIP  and HOW TO APPLY FOR ADDMISSION 

  
All of these scholarships are open NOW and close on August 23 2016, so get on to it as soon as 

possible! Do not leave it until the last minute 
  
And don’t forget to source scholarships from other resources and apply for as many as you can! 
-          Auckland University scholarship database https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/for/current-students/cs-

scholarships-and-awards/cs-search-for-scholarships-and-awards.html 
-  GiveME database (Ask your school careers department) 
-  Your Iwi/Hapū, register with them online 
-  Kia Ora Hauora database http://www.kiaorahauora.co.nz/scholarship 
-  GOOGLE! “Undergraduate Scholarships”, “Health Science Scholarships”, “Māori Scholarships” etc…. 
  
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact us or the Scholarships Office 
(scholarships@auckland.ac.nz). 
 
 

VICTORIA UNIVERSITY OF WELLINGTON 
Victoria University of Wellington is holding an information Evening on Thursday the 30th June at the Novotel 
Rotorua Lakeside, Tutanekai St. 
This Evening helps students, parents and whanua find out more about studying at Victoria University. 
This year Victoria will be running an early bird Maori students’ session. 
Event details are as follows: 
5 – 6pm                 Early bird Maori students’ session 
6 – 6.20pm           Faculty expo and light refreshments as people arrive 
6.20 – 6.55pm     Studying & Accommodation at Victoria session 
7pm onwards      Faculty sessions 
To find out more or to RSVP, please email info-auckland@vuw.ac.nz 
 
WHITECLIFFE COLLEGE OF ARTS AND DESIGN 
Whitecliffe College of Arts and Design will be holding its annual series of Open Days in August – interested 
students, teachers and parents can visit Whitecliffe and find out more about their Bachelor of Fine Arts 
programmes.  
In addition they are holding a Certificates of Art & Design (Foundation) Open Day for students that are 
interested in pursuing tertiary arts and design study, but do not have a portfolio to support an application. 

 Certificates of Art & Design (Foundation)        Wednesday 22 June 

 Fine Arts                                                                Monday 1 August 

 Photo Media                                                         Tuesday 2 August 

 Fashion Design                                                     Wednesday 3 August 

 Graphic Design                                                     Thursday 4 August 

Registrations for the Open Days are now open. Contact receptionist@whitecliffe.ac.nz or registrations can 
be completed on-line via their website http://www.whitecliffe.ac.nz/opendays/ 
LA SALLE VOLUNTEER INFORMATION 
Is now available at the Careers Office. This information gives details on their long-term volunteer program 
(‘Share the Mission’) as well as their short-term programs to Balgo (WA), Cambodia and Indonesia. 
Or visit their website: www.delasalle.org.au  
 

https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/for/current-students/cs-scholarships-and-awards/cs-search-for-scholarships-and-awards/university-of-auckland-top-achiever-scholarships-900-all.html
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/for/current-students/cs-scholarships-and-awards/cs-search-for-scholarships-and-awards/university-of-auckland-maori-academic-excellence-scholarships-901-all.html
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/for/current-students/cs-scholarships-and-awards/cs-search-for-scholarships-and-awards/university-of-auckland-pacific-academic-excellence-scholarships-902-all.html
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/for/current-students/cs-scholarships-and-awards/cs-search-for-scholarships-and-awards/university-of-auckland-academic-potential--scholarships-903-all.html
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/for/current-students/cs-scholarships-and-awards/cs-how-to-apply-for-a-scholarship.html
http://www.studentservices.auckland.ac.nz/en/sso-apply/sso-apply-admission.html
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/for/current-students/cs-scholarships-and-awards/cs-search-for-scholarships-and-awards.html
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/for/current-students/cs-scholarships-and-awards/cs-search-for-scholarships-and-awards.html
http://www.kiaorahauora.co.nz/scholarship
mailto:scholarships@auckland.ac.nz
mailto:info-auckland@vuw.ac.nz
mailto:receptionist@whitecliffe.ac.nz
http://www.whitecliffe.ac.nz/opendays/
http://www.delasalle.org.au/


 

 Qualified arborist  
available for tree work 

 
   Total removal, pruning, 

trimming,  
 shaping, crown lifting. 

       Call Dennis today  
for a free quote. 

PH 0297707359 or email dennis@treefix.co.nz 
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 ROTORUA MEDICAL GROUP - NEW PATIENTS WELCOME    
              Central Health 1181 Amohia Street, Rotorua (next door to Central Pharmacy) 
                         Fairy Springs Medical Centre 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 
We are dedicated to providing affordable, quality healthcare for you and your family.   
Our team of doctors, nurses and support staff partner with you to manage your health and  
wellbeing. 
We have two modern, convenient sites providing you with the flexibility of location and continuity of care. 
For added convenience we run a daily Drop in Clinic from Central Health:  

Monday to Friday 9.00am to 11.00am and in the afternoon 2.00pm to 4.00pm 
Fairy Spring Medical Centre also has a Drop in Clinic: Monday to Friday 9.00am to 11.00am 

For friendly, professional and low cost healthcare services, contact us today 
Tel:  07 3470000     admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz   |   www.rotoruamedical.co.nz 

 

 

 

 
“Achieving successful safety solutions” 

1181 Amohia Street, Rotorua   
(next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Contact Sheryl DDI 07 3431952 or 07 3470000 
 

Health and Safety at Work 
If you are an employer you will know that the Health and Safety at work (General Risk and Workplace 

Management) regulations come into force April 2016 
 

What does this mean for you? 
 Pre-employment 

o Inform workers of exposures expected 
o Inform workers of possible health effects 
o Inform workers of health monitoring required 

 Health Monitoring 
o Frequency 
o Reporting 
o Record Keeping 

 
Our nursing team members are experienced in working successfully with businesses both locally and nationally.  
We are able to help your organisation or business with workplace practices, improved employee health, reduced 
absenteeism, reduced injury rates and rapid return to work for employees. 
 
We listen to your needs and tailor our services to be relevant and cost effective to you. 
 
We offer a full range of Occupational Health Services including (but not limited to): 

 Breath Alcohol Testing 

 Instant Drug Testing to AS/NZ 4308:2008 Standard of Compliance 

 Laboratory Drug Testing to AS/NZ4308:2008 Standard of compliance 

 Testing to Synthetic THC 
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